Freedom of Information Act 2000 – spend on taxi journeys
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information.
You asked:
Can you please tell me, for each of the last 10 financial years (that is, 2018/19 back to and including 2009/10):
1. How much money has the council spent on taxis, minibuses and private hire vehicles in total. (It is acceptable to provide the total spent with taxi/minibus/private hire companies.)
2. What was the largest single bill for a taxi, minibus or private hire ride, and its (a) distance, (b) purpose, and (c) passenger(s)
3. Of (1), how much of that money has the council spent with taxi, minibus, and private hire companies to transport pupils to and from schools
4. Of (3), what is the largest single bill for a taxi, mini bus, or private hire ride to transport a child to or from a school, and the distance of the journey

Answer:
For Qs1 and 3, please see the attached spreadsheet.  
With respect to Qs 2 and 4, the Council do not hold this information in an easily-retrievable format. 

Taxi companies do not send the Council invoices per journey. The Council receive monthly invoices. Extracting this information would require examination of each monthly invoice across the different service areas involved.
Using 2018/19 as a guide, the Council received over 700 invoices. At an average time of 2 minutes to go through each invoice, it is estimated it will take 23 hours per year.  

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


